
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to Summer 2! I hope you all had a wonderful half-term break and are feeling refreshed and ready for 

the exciting weeks ahead. 

 

As we settle back into our routines, I'm delighted to see our children returning with such enthusiasm and energy. 

There's something truly special about this time of year - the longer days, the warmer weather, and that wonderful 

sense of anticipation as we approach the final stretch of the academic year. 

 

This half-term promises to be filled with fantastic opportunities for our children to continue their learning journey, 

and I'm looking forward to sharing all the wonderful things that will be happening across our school community in the 

coming weeks. 

 

First Aid  

 

On the Tuesday before half-term, Year 5 and 6 enjoyed a First Aid Workshop with Cookson First Aid. The children learnt 

about The Chain of Survival. This included how to get help if someone is unconscious, how to use a defibrillator and 

how to administer CPR.  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Xplore 

 

On the Thursday before half-term, Year 6 had a workshop with Xplore! 

who are based in Wrexham. They looked at the HyNet programme which 

has begun in our local area. The children were tasked with designing 

routes for the pipes which will carry hydrogen and carbon dioxide. The 

children had to consider costs and environmental factors in their designs.  

 

 

Manchester Early Years Celebration Awards  

 

 

We have won an Award! Miss McKenzie and Miss Thomas attended the 

Manchester Early Years Celebration Awards ceremony at Gorton 

Monastery. They were thrilled to accept an award for 'Providing a High 

Quality Physical Development Curriculum' on behalf of the EYFS Team. 

Well done!  

 

 

SEND Coffee Morning 

 

Last half term, we held the SEND coffee morning which was a really useful and informative morning for parents. We 

were joined by the Family Hub and the School Nursing Team who spoke to parents about sleep and continence.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Year 6  

 

Youth Workers from Wythenshawe Community Housing Group came in to start working with Year 6 children in their 

transition to high school.  Over the next 4 weeks, mentors from Year 10 at St Paul's will be working with the youth 

workers and the Year 6 children to make their transition as smooth as possible. 

 

Be Part of Change 

 

On Monday, Jennine from an organisation called Be Part of Change came in to talk to the Year 6 children.  Jeannine is 

a local mum who lost her son to knife crime.  She has set up an organisation - Be Part Of Change C.I.C (BPOC) - in 

memory of her son, where she does workshops in schools for 10–18-year-olds to raise awareness of knife crime.  

Jeannine shared her son's story and talked about the ripple effect of carrying, picking up a knife and using it on his 

family, friends and the community. 

 

Jeannine's story was incredibly powerful.  The children had opportunity to ask plenty of questions about her 

experience and were moved by what she had to say. 

 

Jeannine holds a free drop in at Wythenshawe Forum every Friday 

from 3-6pm.  She also runs a free games hub every Monday for 8 to 

11 year olds in Crossacres.  Please see the flyers at the end of the 

Newsletter for more details. 

 

House Points  

 

The winning house last half term was House Frank.  Everyone in House Frank will receive a reward that the class vote 

for. Well done!  

 

Attendance 

Whole school attendance this week is 

90.9%. The school target is 95%. 

Well done to the following classes for 

excellent attendance this week: 

2RB – 98.5% 

3KH – 95% 

5JH – 97.1% 

 
 



 

As always, if you have anything you need to discuss, please contact the office. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Sarah Rudd 
Executive Headteacher 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

  


